
 

 

December 16, 2019 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, December 16, 2019, at 1:00 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Michael Weaver and Thomas 
Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler. 
 
Guests: Doyle Heisey, JR and Ruthie Stoltzfus, Douglas Phillips, Bill Potter, Greg 
Perrin, court reporter Lisa Miller 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
A continued hearing for CU 2019-06, Ruthie and JR Stoltzfus to operate a café 
and home décor business at property located at 366 Hartman Bridge Road in the 
Gateway North zone was opened. See notes for details. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Willig, the Board voted unanimously to close testimony 
and the hearing. A decision will be rendered at the January 6, 2020 meeting. 
 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
1:45 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


